

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroseroices

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ.

July - September 2018

Greetings from home base for fundamental missionary aviation!

"I exhort therefore, that, first of all, supplications, prayers, intercessions, and giving of thanks, be made for all men; for kings, and for all that are in authority; that we may lead a quiet and peaceable life in all godliness and honesty." 1Timothy 2:1 & 2

I truly believe that we are at a most critical crossroad in our nation's history. We must pray, and we also must apply the principals of 2 Chronicles 7:14 to our prayers, and then we must vote... It is our duty as a citizen... We must vote.... And we must vote based on Biblical principals. We are not voting for a pastor or spiritual leader. If anyone does not feel that they can vote for the better of two not so great choices, then we are obligated to vote against anti-God and anti-Christian bias, and socialism. Our religious freedom is at stake, and we must pray fervently, and get out the vote if we are to continue to "lead a quiet and peaceable life in all goodness and honesty." This is not political rhetoric... our nation is on the brink of collapse. This could be the most important mid-term election in our lifetime. Let's realize the consequences and show-up to Vote!

Latest news follows concerning our ministry here at Mission Aeroservices:

- > The annual Flight Camp in Oshkosh was again a great blessing with fifteen fine young men seeking the will of God in the lives. We thank the Lord for safety and for the privilege to share missions and missionary aviation with these young men. Please see enclosed photo sheet.
- > It is a blessing to report that the damage here at Canaan Airbase was minimal compared to the rest of New Bern and River Bend across the highway to the south. Only a mile separated us from the flood! Our main road was the most flooded that I had seen in all the years here. We just used 42 tons of ABC rock on it, and are getting it level at this time. As the winds howled, our oldest hangar. a holdover from the Second World War, groaned it's lasted and collapsed in a heap. No aircraft were inside, but both of our tractors were. It was if God had placed His hand over the two tractors and only one supporting beam was against the tire. After cutting an escape hole in the front end plate, they both came out undamaged, and nothing else was lost that was inside. Our LORD is awesome! We are going to replace, Lord willing, that old hangar with one large or two

smaller two pole sheds. They are available locally in kit form, and we will erect them ourselves. <u>Please see enclosed photo sheet.</u>

Prayer Requests: > Please remember us before the throne of grace concerning physical and spiritual strength to continue to serve; souls for our labor, and additional servants to come alongside. > Bro. Chris Holaday and family serving with Mission Air Care left last Sunday on the deputation trail. Pray for them as they have a large family; travel expenses are high and travel is long. They are seeking to be a blessing in their meetings. Pray for safety over many miles and good success in raising support. He is surely needed here in New Bern, and for flying trips with Mission Air Care. > Please pray for the funds to be available to purchase the kits for the Pole Sheds. We know our LORD is able to supply! Should some of you, our supporting churches or individuals like to have a part in helping to provide the Pole Sheds, please send to Mission Aeroservices, 100 Canaan Road, New Bern, NC 28562, designated Pole Sheds. Any and all assistance will be most appreciated. It is always such a blessing to watch God supply for His ministry here through His people.

> Pray for many folks that we are pray for regularly, and trusting that the Lord Jesus will allow us to see some saved.

Keep Looking Up, and Keep On Keeping On Til' the Shout!

Your Missionaries to the Uttermost Parts,

lad + Donnie

The Hunts

2018 Wings As Eagles - Flight Camp - Oshkosh, Wisconsin



Teaching Aerodynamics before flight



Jack with a "Happy Flight Camper"



Missions Classes were special!



"Saddled Up" with one flying, one riding



Lunch time in the hangar



Missionary Paul Bach, CFI, with campers

The Hunts Mission Aeroservices Hurricane Florence September 9 &10, 2018



First View of Pitiful Hangar / Tractor Barn



Front Quartering View - It Went Down L to R



Tractors safe inside by God's Grace!



Front head-on view



Sample of Components - Pole Shed



We Will Need to Get One!